
3. Purchasing of commodities for state use. 
    a. For the purposes of this subdivision,  the  following  terms  
shall have  the meanings set forth herein. "Recycled commodity" shall 
mean any commodity that has been manufactured from secondary materials 
as defined in subdivision one of section two  hundred  sixty-one  of  
the  economic development  law  and that meets secondary material 
content requirements adopted by the office of general services, which 
shall be consistent, to the extent practicable, with regulations 
promulgated pursuant to section 27-0717  of  the  environmental  
conservation  law  or,   if   no   such requirements  have  been  
adopted or no such product is available, meets the secondary material 
content requirements adopted by any state  agency with  respect  to  a  
specific  commodity  procurement  by  such agency. 
  "Remanufactured" shall mean any commodity that has been restored to  
its original performance standards and function and is thereby diverted 
from the solid waste stream, retaining, to the extent practicable, 
components that  have been through at least one life cycle and 
replacing consumable or normal wear components.  
 
"Recyclable" shall mean  any  commodity  that can be collected, 
separated, or otherwise recovered from the solid waste stream  for  
reuse,  remanufacture  or  assembly  of  another commodity, through a 
widely available and easily accessible program. 
    b. Consistent with determinations of need required by subdivision 
five of section one hundred sixty-three of this article, the 
commissioner and state agencies shall purchase  recycled,  
remanufactured  or  recyclable commodities  when such commodities meet 
their form, function and utility and shall consider the cost of the 
commodity  over  its  lifecycle.  The commissioner  and  a  state  
agency  shall  also  have  the authority to determine that for reasons 
of  public  health  or  safety,  a  recycled, remanufactured  or  
recyclable  commodity  should not be purchased. Such determinations 
shall be documented in the procurement record. 
    (i) A state agency shall  purchase  recycled  commodities  at  a  
cost premium  only  if (A) the cost premium associated with a commodity 
which has recycled content does not exceed ten percent above  the  cost  
of  a commodity  made  without recycled content or, (B) the cost of a 
recycled commodity  that  contains  at  least  fifty  percent secondary 
materials generated from the waste stream in New York state,  does  not  
exceed  a cost  premium  of  fifteen  percent  above  the  cost  of  a  
comparable commodity. 
    (ii) A state agency shall not be required to  purchase  recyclable  
or remanufactured  commodities at a cost premium unless such commodity 
also constitutes a "recycled commodity" as defined in  this  
subdivision  and that  as  such  a  recycled  commodity,  it has been 
offered for sale in conformance with the standards for application of  
a  cost  premium  for recycled commodities as set forth in clauses (A) 
and (B) of subparagraph (i) of this paragraph. 
 


